
 

MRA SEIZES ONE AIR PISTOL AT THE DHL WAREHOUSE 

 

The Mauritius Revenue Authority (MRA) seized one air pistol branded “HK” at the 

DHL warehouse on 30 August 2025. 

Following scrutiny of the manifest, officers from Customs Anti-Narcotics Section (CANS), the 

Plaisance Air Transport Services Ltd (PATS) Team and the MRA Customs resident officer at 

DHL targeted the consignment for scanning. The scanned images raised suspicions that the 

consignment contained arms. 

An air pistol was subsequently found and the entire consignment was detained for further 

enquiry. 

The Plaine Magnien CID was also solicited.  

The air pistol and empty magazines were then handed over to the police. 

Members of the public are reminded that they may report suspected drug cases/ illicit activities to the MRA through the MRA Stop Drug 

Platform (www.mra.mu) or by calling on the Hotline 8958. 
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